
Comox Valley Cycling Coalition Meeting Minutes
April 29, 2010
Attendance:  Chris Bowman, Willy Van Kemenade, Wilf Dreher, Tomiko Collins, Michael Gruber, Dora Ellis, Rick Goletski, Terry Francis, James Taylor, Brian Schoneberg, Krista Kaptein, Terry Dekker, Janet Gemmell 
Minutes of the March 25th meeting have been posted on the website; Krista moved, seconded by James that the minutes be accepted as written.
Committees
Education
· The Vanier School presentation was well attended and the participants were very interested.
· The presentation at the Cumberland Credit Union was well represented by our Vice President Chris.
· Willy spoke about the Biking Clinic, the tentative date set at May 22, at the small building at the far end of Lewis Park.  Discussion was held re advertising details and a possible press release.
Media
· Kudos to Krista for the column she has been writing in the paper.  Letters to the editor from members also provide great media for the coalition.   Krista asked for ideas for future columns to be run on the 3rd or 4th Friday of the month.  The Voice will also run columns and releases.
· Tomiko shared her vision of how the coalition can use the media.  She is suggesting that a template of information be generated and put on the website.  Organizers of any event or who want to disseminate information can download the template, complete it and send it to the media committee, hopefully 3 weeks in advance of the event.  
Website
· It was suggested that we have more photos on the website to use whenever a press release requires photos.  Anyone who has photos can send them to Tomiko or Ed as a high-resolution jpeg file.
Social
· Plans are underway to have rides on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month starting at 10:00 a.m.  This information needs to be sent to Brian Schoneberg to be added to the website and an emailed needs to be sent to all members to advise them that the schedule has been posted.  The rides could also be posted in community events in the local papers to encourage potential members to come and “try us”.  The website notice should also indicate that all types of bikes (including electric bikes) and riders are welcome and will be supported.  Riders should be encouraged to bring a spare tube, tire levers, a pump, water, suitable clothing for the weather, and perhaps coffee money.  Helmets are mandatory.  
· The committee members would appreciate feedback from the board regarding their plans to date. 
Special Events
· The Earth Day display experienced a very high volume of traffic and Brian had plenty of help. The location was perfect as all persons coming to the event had to pass by our exhibit.
· For the Bike to Work week it was suggested that CVCCo members to ride to a couple of the stations on June 1 & 3
· Also suggested that we participate in parades in July and August and ride ahead of runners for the 5th Street run.
Financial
· The committee outlined their responsibilities to set the annual budget and financial policies which should be posted on the website. 
· The committee recommends that they meet twice a year; ask each committee for 2011 budget estimates by October; meet in November to prepare the 2011 budget; meet in January to review the budget; and present the proposed budget at the AGM.  The budget will include a minimum $200 contingency fund.
·  Pam Monroe is the contact person for this committee.  She reports that we have 100 memberships, which should cover our costs.  We currently have a $3300 balance.  An expense form for those who need to submit claims will be available on the website. Claims must be submitted within 90 days of occurrence. 
· A thank you was sent to the CV Roadrunners for their donation.
Technical
· At this time Cliffe Avenue and long term planning are taking priority. 
· A number of meetings were held leading up to the April 12 Courtenay Council meeting. 
· Currently, there is room on Cliffe Avenue for bike lanes but we currently have the “Mile of Flowers” which would need to be expropriated to add Lanes.  Krista will follow up this line of thought by contacting her contact who is a member of the Heritage committee, which organizes the planting, and maintenance of the flowers.
· Wilf presented the map of the Comox Valley and discussed the Courtenay cycling network planning.  
· Wilf did an analysis of the main arterial routes into Courtenay as to bike friendliness and priority for necessity of being brought up to standards.  He chose segments of the long-term plan and assessed as to whether they comply with any standards.  He plans to take this back to the Cycling Task force to generation discussion with the cities of Courtenay and Comox.  The focus will be commuting as opposed to recreational riding.  He stressed that the city needs to be aware of the long-term vision and add it to the cycling plan to create a functional network.  This is a political rather than technical issue.  Courtenay City Council has voted to include the cycling advisory committee in future planning stages.
· Dave Livingston has written a letter to the Minister of Transportation regarding his concerns that MOT has not consulted with the public in the planning process.  Wilf believes we need to persevere with this.
· It is important that the Coalition speaks as a whole and any comments need to reflect the coalition position or be submitted as an individual citizen’s thoughts.  It is noted that signs for shared lanes will be available this year.
· There is a Public hearing at Courtenay City Council on May 3, 2010, 5 pm at the Courtenay City Hall.
Adjournment of meeting
· The meeting was adjourned at 9 pm and the next meeting set for Thursday, May 27, 2009, at the Comox Recreation Centre at 7 pm.

